

PARISH OF ST HELIER



64/19 Ite 65/19 Ite fo	Wednesday 18 December 2019 at 7.00 p.m. Assembly Room, Town Hall Welcome and Apologies – Apologies: Deputy Mary Le Hegarat, Deputy Inna Gardiner, Deputy Judy Martin, Jackie Hilton Deputies in Attendance: Deputy Stephen Ahier, Deputy Rob Ward, Deputy Carina Alves, Deputy Geoff Southern Procureurs in attendance: Deter Pearce and Geraint Jennings
64/19 It of for the state of th	Welcome and Apologies – Apologies: Deputy Mary Le Hegarat, Deputy Inna Gardiner, Deputy Judy Martin, Jackie Hilton Deputies in Attendance: Deputy Stephen Ahier, Deputy Rob Ward, Deputy Carina Alves, Deputy Geoff Southern Procureurs in attendance: Deter Pearce and Geraint Jennings
64/19 It of for the state of th	Apologies: Deputy Mary Le Hegarat, Deputy Inna Gardiner, Deputy Judy Martin, Jackie Hilton Deputies in Attendance: Deputy Stephen Ahier, Deputy Rob Ward, Deputy Carina Alves, Deputy Geoff Southern Procureurs in attendance: Deter Pearce and Geraint Jennings
64/19 Ita 65/19 Ita 65/19 Ita 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11	Deputies in Attendance: Deputy Stephen Ahier, Deputy Rob Ward, Deputy Carina Alves, Deputy Geoff Southern Procureurs in attendance: Deter Pearce and Geraint Jennings
64/19 Ite 65/19 Ite fo	Deputy Stephen Ahier, Deputy Rob Ward, Deputy Carina Alves, Deputy Geoff Southern Procureurs in attendance: Peter Pearce and Geraint Jennings
64/19 Ito 64/19 Ito 65/19 Ito fo	Procureurs in attendance: Peter Pearce and Geraint Jennings
64/19 Ite 65/19 Ite 65/19 Ite fo	Peter Pearce and Geraint Jennings
64/19 Ito F1 65/19 Ito fo T1 SI ur	
65/19 Profit of the following states of the following	
65/19 Ite fo Th Si ur	tem 1: To approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 27 November 2019
65/19 Ito fo	Proposer: Deputy Stephen Ahier, Seconder: Julian Rogers
fo Th	The minutes were adopted unanimously. Item 2: To elect a maximum of five members of the Shadow Conseil Municipal, one being a Youth Member
SI ur TI	or a term of one year, https://www.sthelier.je/the-shadow-conseil/
SI ur TI	The Constable called if there were any provincian from the Accombinate fill the are Verith vectors on the
ur Ti	The Constable asked if there were any nominations from the Assembly to fill the one Youth vacancy on the Shadow Conseil Municipal. Unfortunately, no nominations were received and so the Youth vacancy will remain
TI	infilled and be brought back to the Assembly in 2020.
SI	The Constable asked if there were any nominations from the Assembly to fill the remaining four vacancies on the
	Shadow Conseil Municipal, the following nominations were received:
	Edward (Ted) Vibert – proposed by Deputy Mike Higgins seconded by Deputy Stephen Ahier
	Malcolm L'Amy – proposed Mary Osmond seconded by Sam Osmond
	Lyndsay Feltham – proposed by Julian Rogers seconded by Eduardo Humanes Barbara Corbett – proposed by Katherine Hayes seconded by Elizabeth Guise
	Jason Lagadu – proposed by Gino Risoli seconded by Geraint Jennings
	Mario Pirozzolo – proposed by Edward (Ted) Vibert seconded by John Baker
	James (Noel) Flood – proposed by Mervyn Jones seconded by Geraint Jennings
Fo	Following a three minute speech by each candidate as to their experience, what they would bring as a member of
th	he Shadow Conseil Municipal and a 20 minute question and answer session, where members of the Assembly
	asked candidates their views on a broad range of subjects'; including tackling town traffic and congestion; the
	sland Plan and proposed development in St Helier', the candidates' portfolio preferences; arts, heritage and
	culture in the Parish and the future of the Fort Regent; the Constable announced that there being seven
Ca	candidates for the four vacancies a secret ballot would be held. The result of the ballot was as follows;
	Edward (Ted) Vibert 16 votes
	Malcolm L'Amy 18 votes
	Lyndsay Feltham 29 votes Barbara Corbett 19 votes
	Jason Lagadu 10 votes
	Mario Pirozzolo 21 votes
	James (Noel) Flood 7 votes
Т	The Constable therefore declared the following persons elected for a period of one year:

The Constable congratulated the successful candidates; the unsuccessful candidates were also thanked for

66/19	allowing their names to be put forward for consideration. Item 3:To receive the plan for the Parish to aim to be carbon-neutral by 2025/30, as agreed by the Parish
	Assembly on 27 March 2019
	Proposer: Deputy Rob Ward, Seconder: John Baker
	The Constable asked the Assembly to receive the plan for the Parish to aim to be carbon-neutral by 2025/30, as agreed by the Parish Assembly on 27 March 2019. The Constable stated he felt it important that the Parish bring the report back within the agreed timeframe. However, he was conscious that the draft report had only recently been circulated to the Climate Change Emergency Working Group and that they have had little time to digest the content and make any comments or amendments. It is planned to call a meeting of the Working Group in early January to go through the report and make any revisions. Questions or comments were invited from the Assembly.
	John Baker stated that as a member of the Working Group he gave the report his support, he had worked alongside other Parishes in relation to Climate Change and found the report, to be produced to a good standard and was impressed the Parish had come back in the agreed time frame. He applauded the group and Parish employees for their work.
	Another member of the Working Group stated that he and had attended all the meetings; he praised the Parish staff for bringing the report together.
	The Assembly unanimously agreed to receive the report
	The date of the next scheduled Parish Assembly is Wednesday 29 January 2020